
 

February 10th, 2016        Oneonta District Office UMC Newsletter 

of the Upper New York Annual Conference 

“Living the gospel of Jesus Christ and Being God’s love with our neighbors in all places.”   
 

Please share this issue of the Oneonta District Newsletter with church members and staff, teams and 

organizations. If you wish to include news about your missions or disciple formation ministries, please 

send it on Mondays to be published – that week – email to: OneontaDistrict@unyumc.org 

 
O God, early in the morning I cry to you. Help me to pray and to concentrate my thoughts on you;  

I cannot do this alone. 

In me there is darkness, but with you there is light; I am lonely, but you do not leave me: I am feeble in 

heart, 

 but with you there is help;  

I am restless, but with you there is peace. 

In me there is bitterness, but with you there is patience; I do not understand your ways, 

 but you know the way for me.  
Dietrich Bonhoeffer 

 

Together, let us pray for 

Pastor Kathy Brumbaugh – having surgery this Friday and will be recuperating for a few weeks  

The UNY College Ministry   

 

District Events Coming Up 

Date 
Time Item Location 

Mon. Feb 

15 

By end of day 2015 Statistical information must be en-

tered in the Ezra System 
http://ezra.gcfa.org/ 

 

Mon. Feb. 

15 

7:00 PM District Leadership ZOOM Meeting  ZOOM 

Sun. 

Feb. 28th 

10:00 am Social 

Hour and Lunch to 

Follow 

Bishop Webb preaching in Unadilla  

Unadilla welcomes congregations who 

might want to take a "field trip" to visit 

Unadilla on that date! 

Unadilla 1
st
 UMC 

Tues., 

March 

1st, 2016 

9am-2:30m Lenten Day Apart 

 for Pastors 

Cooperstown UMC 

Sat., 

March 

5th, 2016 

8:30 Registration 

3:30 pm Departure 

Oneonta District Day Elm Park UMC 

mailto:OneontaDistrict@unyumc.org
http://www.unyumc.org/ministries/college
http://ezra.gcfa.org/
http://www.unyumc.org/resources/church/unadilla-umc


 

Thurs., 

April 

14th, 

2016 

TBA Bishop's Day on the District Norwich Broad Street UMC  

April 

16,2016 

4-6PM Pre-Conference Briefing Saratoga Springs UMC  

April 30
th

, 

2016 

9-11 am      Pre-Conference Briefing Casowasco Camp & Retreat Center in 

Moravia 

April 30
th, 

2016
  

3-5 pm  Pre-Conference Briefing  at the Sky Lake Camp & Re-

treat Center in Windsor 

June 2-4 

2016  

 2016 UNY Annual Conference  At the OnCenter in Syracuse, NY. 

Click on link below for more infor-

mation. 

http://www.unyumc.org/events/annual-

conference 

    

REMINDER TO CHURCH LEADERS Deadline approaching for forms due  

February 15, 2016 (Mail completed copy of each to District office)  

Report of the Trustees  
 Report of the Finance Committee  
   2015 Year End Financial Report (your format) 
   2016 Church Budget (your format) 

 

2015 Statistical information must be entered in the Ez-

ra System by Feb. 15. Note: User names are the same as in the 

past(Your Churches 6 digit GCF&A #). All passwords have been set 

to stats2016. Once you've logged in you can change your password. 

Click here to sign on:   http://ezra.gcfa.org/ 

 

57 percent of the churches have not begun the reporting process. With this 

being a quadrennial year, it is particularly important to get your statistics in 

on time. The statistics from all churches, both large and small, are extreme-

ly important in the decision making process at the General Church level and those decisions directly impact our 

Conference.  

Also, please note that the Conference office will be closed on Feb. 15 for Presidents' day.and the District office 

will be closed as well.  The Ezra system will still be fully accessible, but there will not be anyone at the District or 

Conference office to answer questions on Feb. 15. Please contact Teresa at the District office before 4 pm 

Thursday Feb. 11th or Julie Valeski before 4 p.m. Friday, Feb. 12 if you need assistance with submitting your in-

formation. You can contact Teresa at 607-441-5102, email: OneontaDistrict@unyumc.org or Julie Valeski on her 

toll free at 855-424-7878 ext. 303 or julievaleski@unyumc.org. 

 

Due by March 15, 2016 (Mail completed copy to District Office) 
20. Local Church Annual Financial Audit und Balance Report 

 

http://www.unyumc.org/resources/church/saratoga-springs-umc
http://www.unyumc.org/events/annual-conference
http://www.unyumc.org/events/annual-conference
http://ezra.gcfa.org/
mailto:OneontaDistrict@unyumc.org
https://mail.unyumc.org/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=caDDREiuqYTpx-t6zMt3N0mJ1DMj4QT7wGRnnZQs8BV9ARV9rDDTCG0AYQBpAGwAdABvADoAagB1AGwAaQBlAHYAYQBsAGUAcwBrAGkAQAB1AG4AeQB1AG0AYwAuAG8AcgBnAA..&URL=mailto%3ajulievaleski%40unyumc.org


 

*For help logging into Church/Clergy profile system at uny.umconline.org or ezra.gcfa.org 

please contact Teresa at the district office. Call (607)441-5102 or email: 

OneontaDistrict@unyumc.org 

 

NOTE -      First-time login in EZRA! 
I've responded to a few of you over the past few weeks about your church's password in EZRA. The 

first time that you login to enter the 2015 statistics, you must use stats2016 as the password. Once 

you're logged in, stats2016 becomes your "old" password and you may enter the password that 

you've always used as your "new" password.  

We have a workstation in the district office for your use. If you'd like to come in and enter your statis-

tics , please call (607) 441-5102 or email me at : OneontaDistrict@unyumc.org and we can set up a 

time for you to come in. 

EVERY CHURCH COUNTS, BIG, MEDIUM, AND SMALL!   

Help us meet the February 15 deadline by entering the 2015 statistics for your congregation.  Con-

ference staff cannot prepare our report until everyone has completed this work, and they also have 

deadlines they have to meet from the General Church!  

THANK YOU for your diligence and assistance with entering the 2015 statistics for your church! 

Without the efforts of each of our churches, the task would be enormous! 

Blessings, ~Teresa 

 
Bishop Webb preaching at Unadilla 1st UMC   

Sunday February, 28th 

At 10:00 am  

Social Hour and Lunch to Follow 

Unadilla welcomes congregations who might want to take a "field trip" to visit Unadilla that 

day. 

Following 10 am worship service, we'll have coffee & social hour. Lunch will be served for all at noon 

with ham & scalloped potatoes, toss salad, cake & beverage. Table service will be provided. Covered 

dish items are welcome, as you are able. 

 
SAVE THE DATE  

Tuesday, March 1, 2016 – Lenten Day Apart for Pastors -  at Cooperstown UMC  

9:am – 2:30 pm  

 

Theme- Wesley's Three Simple Rules 

Leaders- Brandi Craver, Bill Delia, George Gallandorm 

Lunch will be served – for Donation  

 

Come for a different type of day away. 

A day away to pray and play, meet and mediate, in a way you desire.  

There will be several stations available following each worship segment.  

Without totally destroying the mystery of the day you might wish to sip tea, prepare bread for the 

day’s Communion, walk a labyrinth or try another of the options that will be available.  

Gosh, you might simply want to talk with a colleague you haven’t seen for a while. 

mailto:OneontaDistrict@unyumc.org
mailto:OneontaDistrict@unyumc.org
http://www.unyumc.org/resources/church/unadilla-umc


 

 

To register please contact Teresa at the District Office (607) 441-5102 or email: 

OneontaDistrict@unyumc.org –  

When you contact us about registration please let us know of any Dietary restrictions.  

Deadline to Register is Feb. 20, 2016 

 
SAVE THE DATE  

Saturday, March 5, 2016 – District Day, at Elm Park UMC Oneonta –8:30 am – 3:30 pm  

Registration begins at 8:30 am 

 

Rev. Colleen Preuniger, Syracuse University Chaplain, Keynote 

 Plenary: 

 "How is it with Your Soul?: Grounding in our Wesleyan Heritage to Connect (and reconnect) Across 

Difference" 

Rev. Colleen Hallagan Preuninger is an Elder serving as United Methodist Ecumenical Chaplain at Syra-

cuse University. She is passionate about creating and strengthening God drenched connections within 

our beloved connection and is committed to a vision for the United Methodist Church that offers all peo-

ple a place at the Table. She graduated with a B.A. from Hamilton College and M.Div. from Princeton 

Theological Seminary.  She lives with her husband, Rev. Nicholas Preuninger, and three year old son 

Henry in Dewitt NY.  

 

Workshops  

AM – 

 

1) -#ConnectAcrossDifference: The three simple rules can help us embody the ethos of early 

Methodism for a new generation. Focusing on the power of spiritually and Biblical grounded di-

alogue, participants will be practicing skills of storytelling and active listening as essential tools 

in honest and productive dialogue. We will consider the concrete way these practices (if prac-

ticed) might strengthen connections in our local churches and beyond. We will  hear of ways the 

United Methodist Ecumenical Campus Ministry seeks to embody and teach this on the campus 

of Syracuse University.- -  Rev. Colleen Preuniger   

 

2)  Financial Roles in the Mission and Ministry of the Church- Training for Treasurers, Finance 

committee members, and other leaders- Kevin Domanico, Upper New York Conference Treasur-

er 

 

3) Prayer- An overview of prayer, what it is, why we pray and a quick overview of "some " forms of 

prayer. 

Pastor Dan Martin -, Worcester and Westford United Methodist Churches–  

 

4) Creating Healthy Communication in Our Congregation- In a culture that focuses on  con-

flicted communication, “parking lot conversations”, and cutting off those who disagree, how can 

the Church practice and model communication where different voices are heard, respected, and 

mailto:OneontaDistrict@unyumc.org


 

help to find the way God is calling us into decisions and a faithful future. Rev. Gary Kubitz, Af-

ton, Bainbridge, and Sidney United Methodist Churches 

 

PM- 

1) Stewards of Property and Other Assets to Support the Church’s Mission and Ministry- 

Training for Trustees- Kevin Domanico, Conference Treasurer and staff liason to Trustee re-

sponsibilities 

2)  Partners in Ministry: Training for Staff-Parish Relations Committee members and Pas-

tors- Building a great  partnership between pastor and congregation is key to effective ministry. 

Practices that will assist you in this work, as well as information about the appointment process 

will be covered. Rev. Jan McClary Rowell, District Superintendent 

3)  Compass Project Introduction- God has vision and purpose for every congregation, no 

matter what size! Are you seeking that purpose that moves you from surviving to thriving, from 

anxiety to promised future? The Compass Project is a small group learning process especially de-

signed for congregations on our Oneonta District. Come and learn more about it.  Anna Buell, 

District Lay Leader, and Pastor Rich Howard, Hartwick and Mt Vision United Methodist Churches 

         4)  Learning to share your faith story- relationship building, listening skills and incarnational 

ministry.  

 Review of books Missional Quest," "Missional Essentials," and "Sentness." -  "Submerged minis-

try,"  

 "Shalom Spirituality," and "Shared Life" in which word and action together proclaim the good 

news. 

  -Rev. Teressa Sivers, First Oneonta UMC  

 

NEW-       Books  at District Day for Africa 360- 

                It’s time to pass along many wonderful books that I have found useful in ministry! Topics 

include prayer, spiritual disciplines, church  leadership, creation care, and much more. Books will be 

available on March 5 at Elm Park UMC, Come, browse, and take them home for a donation to Africa 

360.  ~  Jan Rowell 

 

To register click here or copy and paste the link below in your browser . 

http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?oeidk=a07ec68m1m1089a197e&llr=ero

qakuab 

Lunch will be available – For donation  
Deadline to register is Monday Feb.22, 2016  

 

Local Church News 

Winter VBS will be held at Unadilla United Methodist Church on February 15 and 16 from 1:00-4:00. 

The program will be Outback Rock from GROUP Resources.  Children will enjoy Bible Stories that 

http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?oeidk=a07ec68m1m1089a197e&llr=eroqakuab
http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?oeidk=a07ec68m1m1089a197e&llr=eroqakuab
http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?oeidk=a07ec68m1m1089a197e&llr=eroqakuab


 

come to life, games, a snack, and energetic music all set in the Australian outback. On this down-

under Aussie adventure, kids explore God's monumental love and discover what it means to have an 

unshakable faith. The two day VBS is open to children ages 3 - middle school of all denominations. 

Registration is not required but is appreciated for planning purposes.  For more information call Clau-

dia Jenkins at 563-7713. 

 

     Attention Lay Servants!!! 
If you have completed all 6 courses for lay speaker and would like to be considered for Certified Lay 

Speaker,  you must make a request to the District Committee.  You may make contact by writing to 

Maxine Christman, 8193 Western Turnpike, Delanson, NY  12053-2317. 

  

AN IMPORTANT MESSAGE REGARDING LAY SERVANT REPORTS 

Several people filed reports with missing information.  Please know that you MUST let us know what 

courses you have taken complete with dates.  When you file your report for 2016 if information is 

missing it will be returned to you.  It might be good to keep a record of what you do throughout the 

year to make your reporting easier for you. 

Maxine Christman, Director Oneonta District Lay Servant Ministries 

 
Lay Equalization Invitation 

Are you interested in being a Lay Equalization member to Annual Conference June 2nd – 4th, .2016? 

 

Annual Conference is a unique and meaningful experience to gather with United Methodists from 

across Upper New York for worship, for learning about our shared ministries, and discussion of the 

priorities and direction into which God is calling us.  

 

 One of the great strengths of our United Methodist Church is that the voices of laity are equally im-

portant with that of the clergy.  A pastor and a lay member are included from each charge. Then, be-

cause retired clergy are members of the annual conference, our “Lay Equalization members” bring 

balance so that we have ½ clergy & ½ laity, so we reflect  of our United Methodist Church. That’s 

where you come in!   

 

2016 Annual Conference Session will be :  

Who: All clergy and lay members to the Annual Conference Session 

When: June 2-4, 2016 

Where: The OnCenter in Syracuse, NY  

 

    Students: Apply now for 2016 UNY Conference scholarships 

United Methodist high school seniors and college students are invited to apply for two scholarships offered by 

the Upper New York Conference: Conference Merit Awards and Lottie Brown Grants. Application forms and 

guidelines are available now. Click here  for more information and to apply. 

 

 

http://www.unyumc.org/ministries/2016-uny-scholarship


 

SUPPORT AFRICA 360 

The Africa 360 Lenten Devotional is now available.  It includes daily stories, re-

flections, and prayers from lay folks and pastors all around Upper New York, in-

cluding 2 days from our own Pastor Becky Parry of Morris and Edmeston!  

This 76 page devotional is available in two formats – as a free PDF for download 

from the Conference website (right at the top of the Africa 360 toolkit) and as a 

full-color printed hard copy from online publisher Lulu.com at 

www.tinyurl.com/A360LentenDevo2016. (If you would like the long, full version of 

the address instead of the tinyURL it is: http://www.lulu.com/shop/upper-new-york-

conference/lenten-devotional/paperback/product-22540675.html. 

We thank you for helping us to get the word out about this exciting devotional/small group ministry 

tool!  . Click here for half-page bulletin insert to add to your weekly newsletter . 

 

How to get involved ?  

There are all new materials – brochures, bookmarks, envelopes can be ordered online, 

printable display, liturgy, and more at www.unyumc.org/mission/Africa-360 (churches 

can find tools at the Africa 360 toolkit, linked to that page as well) For youth, a local church in the 

Crossroads district has created a project, complete with video and craft project (downloadable from 

www.unyumc.org/mission/Africa-360-Toolkit), and includes cross-generational experiences for con-

gregations that are interested: http://www.unyumc.org/news/article/prayer-partners-another-life-

saving-tool-in-the-africa-360-toolkit  

Laurel O’Connor  Field Coordinator, Africa 360  Upper New York Conference  

315-424-7878 ext. 327 Africa 360: Health and Education for Generations 

If you want to go fast, go alone. If you want to go far, go together. –African Proverbo 

 
Webinar: When Mercy and Justice Meet 

Drew University is offering a webinar: "When Mercy and Justice Meet: Advocacy for Clergy and Con-

gregations," led by Katey Zeh. Feb. 18, 25, and March 3, 2016 / 1-2:30 pm. $20/session / .5 CEU 

credits available. Find details on the Drew University Website: Click here for information  

 

    Bishop's Confirmation Retreat 

Friday – Saturday March 11-12 2016, the Upper New York Camp & Retreat Ministries, in partnership 

with the Episcopal Office and Upper New York clergy, will host a Bishop’s Confirmation Retreat for 

youth who are preparing for reception into the United Methodist Church through Confirmation.  The 

Confirmation Retreat will be held simultaneously across the Upper New York Conference at Asbury, 

Casowasco, and Sky Lake Camp & Retreat Centers and at 3 United Methodist Churches in Queens-

bury, Massena and Olean Christ.  

 

Our time together will include worship, learning, and fellowship through activities that are specifically 

designed to offer youth a chance to encounter God in new ways with peers who are at similar points 

in their faith journeys. Using technology, participants at all sites will also have opportunity to interact 

with each other and to connect live with Bishop Mark J. Webb. This retreat is not intended for a stand-

http://www.unyumc.org/mission/Africa-360-Toolkit
http://www.lulu.com/shop/upper-new-york-conference/lenten-devotional/paperback/product-22540675.html
https://mail.unyumc.org/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=-B_PBfvkoJXUdoiKVZATGWlF9TaGylPjniM_DDy0AkupWGn1aibTCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgBsAHUAbAB1AC4AYwBvAG0ALwBzAGgAbwBwAC8AdQBwAHAAZQByAC0AbgBlAHcALQB5AG8AcgBrAC0AYwBvAG4AZgBlAHIAZQBuAGMAZQAvAGwAZQBuAHQAZQBuAC0AZABlAHYAbwB0AGkAbwBuAGEAbAAvAHAAYQBwAGUAcgBiAGEAYwBrAC8AcAByAG8AZAB1AGMAdAAtADIAMgA1ADQAMAA2ADcANQAuAGgAdABtAGwA&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.lulu.com%2fshop%2fupper-new-york-conference%2flenten-devotional%2fpaperback%2fproduct-22540675.html
https://mail.unyumc.org/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=-B_PBfvkoJXUdoiKVZATGWlF9TaGylPjniM_DDy0AkupWGn1aibTCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgBsAHUAbAB1AC4AYwBvAG0ALwBzAGgAbwBwAC8AdQBwAHAAZQByAC0AbgBlAHcALQB5AG8AcgBrAC0AYwBvAG4AZgBlAHIAZQBuAGMAZQAvAGwAZQBuAHQAZQBuAC0AZABlAHYAbwB0AGkAbwBuAGEAbAAvAHAAYQBwAGUAcgBiAGEAYwBrAC8AcAByAG8AZAB1AGMAdAAtADIAMgA1ADQAMAA2ADcANQAuAGgAdABtAGwA&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.lulu.com%2fshop%2fupper-new-york-conference%2flenten-devotional%2fpaperback%2fproduct-22540675.html
https://docs.google.com/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=ZGVmYXVsdGRvbWFpbnxvbmVvbnRhZGlzdHJpY3R1bWN8Z3g6NWZjYzNjYWQzMDgwZDc1YQ
http://www.unyumc.org/mission/Africa-360
http://www.unyumc.org/mission/Africa-360-Toolkit
http://www.unyumc.org/news/article/prayer-partners-another-life-saving-tool-in-the-africa-360-toolkit
http://www.unyumc.org/news/article/prayer-partners-another-life-saving-tool-in-the-africa-360-toolkit
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001QIotWKDnLCbI7siwcNB8_p78CTc4cZ57fyL-fg7XOAoRwRqrFBKLpq2I0NQOIfLJ0Cc5nXXow92MdvUw8_Zc2OePL1-A-70fdpTc4iwxuYLSw3cVUCXFpUG11EjVKFnAFCrKezThL_o5aTanqm9rrhvsqHVHTViDAEJYMmh0eTNoRDMv6c98Xjr4XrufFoGNVgUjQYYiYBoX9aUzZShNuctKfvknOf6VgvnFS4XYNYG6yfTsxBdWt_E6Fk9zqDSU9d3YDZr8ZW_a-xMbg-byh5OaE_HJqRRk7e9kMAhgeiE=&c=&ch=


 

alone Confirmation preparation retreat and is intended to bring an experience outside the United 

Methodist local Church with other youth on the journey. 

 The cost will be $60.00 at Camp & Retreat Site and $40.00 at Local Church sites. 

Online registration is available www.unyumc.org 

Any questions please contact Dee Finch at:585-330-2710 

 

5th annual New Faith Community Event focuses on resiliency 

Registration is now open for the Upper New York Conference's 5th annual New Faith Communities 

Event that takes place April 8-9 at the  Casowasco Camp & Retreat Center in Moravia. "What is the 

Upper New York New Faith Communities Annual Event? It is a chance for every person who is inter-

ested in the planting movement in Upper New York to gather, to learn, to network, and to be inspired 

by the amazing things God is doing throughout the Conference," said the Rev. Dave Masland, UNY 

Conference Director of New Faith Communities. 

https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/eventReg?oeidk=a07ebzfdjto62476836&oseq=&c=&

ch= to register.  

 The deadline for the early bird registration - $100 which includes meals and lodging and $30 for 

commuters - is March 16; the registration increases to $120 and $45 respectively after that 

date. DETAILS 

 

W2 forms and Affordable Care Act reporting regulations 
All local churches must provide W2s to their employees, including pastors employed by the local 

church, by Jan. 31. For information on local church W2 reporting responsibilities, Click Here.. Please 

note, religious organizations continue to be exempt from having to list the cost of health insurance on 

W2s. For W2 samples and instructions, refer to the Church Employer page on the Upper New York 

Conference website. 

Many churches may have recently seen information about the "2015 Internal Revenue Code Section 

6056 Reporting - Employer-Provided Health Insurance," including 1094-C and 1095-C reporting re-

quirements. This requirement only applies to applicable large employers; therefore, all of our local 

churches are exempt from this reporting requirement.  

If you have any questions about W2 reporting or Affordable Care Act (ACA) regulations, please con-

tact the Conference Benefits Office at BenefitsOffice@unyumc.org. 

 
Available to purchase  

A Disciples Path – Daily Workbook (Deepening your relationship with Christ and the Church) 

By: James Harnish with Justin LaRosa 

Cost $ 8.00 ea. – If you would like to purchase this workbook please contact Teresa at the 

District Office – Email : OneontaDistrict@unyumc.org  or by phone : (607) 441-5102 

 

Upper New York Annual Conference - Important Dates/Deadlines for 2016 
Be sure to mark the following dates and deadlines on your calendar for 2016: 

https://mail.unyumc.org/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=3X8ushE_s7RQ1LcVnsKrK9_oT34r-YqI3jUMRiDPW373f359_CrTCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgB1AG4AeQB1AG0AYwAuAG8AcgBnAC8A&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.unyumc.org%2f
http://www.casowasco.org/
https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/eventReg?oeidk=a07ebzfdjto62476836&oseq=&c=&ch=
https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/eventReg?oeidk=a07ebzfdjto62476836&oseq=&c=&ch=
http://www.gbophb.org/assets/1/7/4846.pdf
http://www.unyumc.org/about/church-employers
mailto:BenefitsOffice@unyumc.org
mailto:OneontaDistrict@unyumc.org


 

 Feb. 15: Final day to update 2015 statistical information in EZRA system  

 March 15th – 2015 Financial Audit of your church records is due to the District 

Superintendant  

 April 16: Pre-Conference Briefing 4-6 p.m. at the Saratoga Springs UMC  

 April 30: Pre-Conference Briefing 3-5 p.m. at the Sky Lake Camp & Retreat Center in Windsor 

 

UMM Event -You are Invited   

The Oneonta/Binghamton district men’s communion and breakfast is coming up quick and now is the 

time to save the date. The breakfast is to be on Saturday, March 19th at the Otego United Methodist 

Church on Church Street in Otego, which is off I88 Exit 12, easy to get to. The coffee hour starts at 

7:30 am with worship to follow at 8:00 am. Breakfast and program to follow. 

Feel free to download the PDF flier to post in your church. The contact person is Brandi Craver, pastor 

and can be reached at 607-988-2866 and the email is otegoumc@yahoo.com . Please contact that 

person and let them know how many are coming from your church. This is open to men and boys so 

please spread the word. Send me contacts if you can so we can expand our list. 

Thanks and have a great day. 

David Barnes 

VP Binghamton District Men 

 

Bishop Webb names new district superintendents 

Upper New York Area Resident Bishop Mark J. Webb is pleased to announce the appointment 

of two new district superintendents. 

 

The Rev. Vonda Fossitt, pastor at the High Street United Methodist Church in Bing-

hamton, will be superintendent of the Genesee Valley District. 

 

The Rev. Everett Bassett, pastor at the Cicero UMC, will be superintendent of the Oneonta 

District. 

 

The appointments are effective July 1, 2016.  – Click here to read more 

 

Chuck Knows Church videos on The Committee at  http://www.chuckknowschurch.com The latest is 
Evangelism.-Other good ones are the Pilot, Hospitality, Reflecting the Community, and Our Purpose. Great for 

use with your Administrative Council or other leadership group! There is a downloadable discussion guide 
available for each segment. 

 

Conference Job Posting - Anyone inquiring about any open positions can go 

to http://www.unyumc.org/about/jobs and use the online application system for applying for open positions. 

 

Job opening: Asbury Camp & Retreat Center seeks two part-time kitchen assistants 

The Upper New York Conference is accepting applications for two part-time kitchen assistants at the As-

bury Camp & Retreat Center located at Silver Lake. Responsibilities, in part, include general food prepara-

tion, loading/unloading delivery vehicles, and cleaning and sanitizing dishes and food preparation areas. 
Click here - for more information and/or to apply. 

mailto:otegoumc@yahoo.com
https://docs.google.com/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=ZGVmYXVsdGRvbWFpbnxvbmVvbnRhZGlzdHJpY3R1bWN8Z3g6NTNhNDc0OTNiZDkxYjkwYg
http://www.chuckknowschurch.com/
http://www.unyumc.org/about/jobs
http://www.unyumc.org/about/jobs


 

 

Contact info for the Upper NY Conference is as follows: 

Upper New York Annual Conference of The United Methodist Church 

324 University Ave., 3rd Floor, Syracuse, NY  13210  

315) 424-7878 * Toll-Free (855) 424-7878 * Fax (315) 478-4869 * Email: www.unyumc.org 

 

Quick links 
Oneonta District Calander *  Oneonta District Newsletter* Advocate * Africa-360 * Background Checks 
Benefits/Pension  * Bishop Mark J. Webb* Bridge * UNYAC Calendar * Camp & Retreat Ministries 

(CRM) * Classifieds Conference Council on Youth Ministries (CCYM) * Contact UNYAC* Disaster Re-

sponse * Finance * Forms * Imagine No Malaria    * Media Resource Center * Volunteers-in-

Mission*UNYAC Weekly Digest 2016 Standard Mileage Rate  

 

The District Newsletter can be found at the Oneonta District website: 

https://sites.google.com/site/oneontadistrictumc/  and at Conference Webpage at: 

http://www.unyumc.org/district/oneonta  See us on Face book:   Oneonta District United 

Methodists 

P.O. BOX 668 Oneonta NY, 13820 Phone/Fax: (607)441-5102 

Your Partners in Ministry at the Oneonta District Office, 

Rev. Jan Rowel, District Superintendent and Teresa Wood, Administrative Assistant 

 

http://www.unyumc.org/
http://www.unyumc.org/district/Oneonta-calendar/2015-10
http://www.unyumc.org/district/news-stories/tagged/Oneonta-district
http://www.unyumc.org/news/advocate
http://www.unyumc.org/mission/africa-360
http://www.unyumc.org/resources/background-checks
http://www.unyumc.org/about/benefits-administrative-services
http://www.unyumc.org/about/bishop
http://www.unyumc.org/about/the-bridge
http://www.unyumc.org/events/calendar/2015-02
http://www.unyumc.org/about/crm
http://www.unyumc.org/about/crm
http://www.unyumc.org/news/classifieds
http://www.unyumc.org/ministries/ccym
http://www.unyumc.org/about/conference-staff
http://www.unyumc.org/mission/disaster-response
http://www.unyumc.org/mission/disaster-response
http://www.unyumc.org/about/finance
http://www.unyumc.org/resources/forms
http://www.unyumc.org/mission/imagine-no-malaria
http://www.unyumc.org/resources/media-resource-center
http://www.unyumc.org/mission/vim
http://www.unyumc.org/mission/vim
http://www.unyumc.org/news/weekly-digest
http://www.unyumc.org/news/article/standard-mileage-rate-decreases-for-2016
https://sites.google.com/site/oneontadistrictumc/
http://www.unyumc.org/district/oneonta
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Oneonta-District-United-Methodists/126965997347940
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Oneonta-District-United-Methodists/126965997347940

